

telephone: (503) 657 0331

fax: (503) 650 9041

West Linn

May 14, 2012

Tim Woodley
Director of Operations
West Linn-Wilsonville School District
2755 SW Borland Rd.
Tualatin, OR 97062

SUBJECT: DR-12-12 West Linn High School Parking Lot Reconfiguration at 5464/5701 West A Street

Dear Mr. Woodley:

You submitted this application on April 13, 2012. The Planning Department finds that this application is **complete** as of your resubmittal on May 11, 2012. The City now has 120 days (until September 8, 2012) to exhaust all local review per state statute. The application will shortly be scheduled for a Planning Director decision. At least 14 days before the scheduled decision date you will be sent a copy of the decision notice.

Please contact me at 503-742-8660, or by email at <u>tsoppe@westlinnoregon.gov</u> if you have any questions or comments.

Sincerely,

Tom Soppe Associate Planner

c: Keith Liden, AICP, Parsons Brinckerhoff, 400 SW 6th Avenue, Ste. 802, Portland, OR 97204

c: Tony Vandenberg, West Linn-Wilsonville School District 2755 SW Borland Rd., Tualatin, OR 97062

P: development review\projects folder\projects 2012\DR-12-12 WLHS parking lot renovation\compl-DR-12-12